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JACKSONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

TRUE COMMISSION

LEGISLATIVE TRACKING COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
December 11, 2015
12:00 p.m.

City Council Conference Room B
Suite 425, City Hall

117 W. Duval Street

Attendance: Committee Member Greg Radlinski (Chair), Ralph Hodges, Danny Ferreira, John Pittman, Charlie Kleeman
Also: Jeff Clements - City Council Research
The meeting was called to order at 12:00 p.m. by Chairman Radlinski and the group reviewed the following bills:
2015-697 (amending Council Rules to prohibit council members from responding to text messages during Council meetings and requiring disclosure of messages received relating to items on the Council agenda before voting): the bill appears to have no direct fiscal impact at the moment, unless the pending lawsuit alleging violations of the Government in the Sunshine Law incurs costs for defense or settlement.
Motion: recommend that the TRUE Commission express approval for passage of Ordinance 2015-697 – approved 4-0.

2015-837 (amending the Zoning Code regarding additional parking lot landscaping): the group requested staff to seek further information on the intent of this bill and provide it to the committee.
Commissioner Ferreira expressed concern over tree cutting on I-295 East, apparently for the purpose of clearing the view zone for a new billboard.
2015-840 (amending the 2016-20 CIP by attaching revised schedules): in the absence of a bill summary the committee was curious about the bill’s intent, which is not at all clear from the bill’s text. Staff will inquire about the bill’s intent and inform the committee members.

2015-852 (expressing support for a grant application to the State of Florida for ferry capital funding): the committee briefly discussed the bill but made no recommendation.
Commissioner Ferreira expressed concern about the appearance of City officials accepting free tickets to Jacksonville Jaguars games and the impact that benefit may be having on Council’s consideration of projects that benefit the Jaguars and the sports complex. Despite the TRUE Commission’s opposition to appropriating convention development taxes for additional stadium improvements, the City Council approved the bill unanimously with seemingly many financial impact questions still unanswered
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 12:44 p.m.

Jeff Clements, Chief

Council Research Division
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